Teleconference Notes

13 Sept, 2010

Attendance:

Secretariat: Yemi, Clea, Linda R, Onye, Reem, John Erik Prydz, Cheryl, Tiina (from Nairobi)

UNDP: Estelle, Gaya, Nina
UNEP: Ravi, Max, Niklas, FAO: Alberto  
Agenda:

1) Policy Board update (Yemi & Reem-10 mins)

a. Provisional agenda is still on shared docs. This is the most recent, final version and if we hear no objections we will proceed with this version.

b.  Observers- reminder if you have names, please let the Secretariat know. 
1. Should China be invited? If so, whom should we send the invitation to? Ravi will inquire
2. Germany mentioned they would like to observe the meeting. The Secretariat will go ahead and send an invitation to them 
3. Japan should be sent an invitation as well

4. UNFF should be invited again as well
2) National Programmes updates (Clea- 10 mins)

a. Update on countries presenting to PB5
1. So far, we have only received Paraguay’s Programme in English and Spanish, and the executive summary has been translated into French
2. Independent techncial review has been completed and once the agencies have reviewed the report, the Secretariat will begin to fill in the submission form
3. We’re expecting an advanced draft from Ecuador soon

Other matters:

Re: Paraguay’s request to help finance the trips of three representatives to present their national programme at PB5: UNDP has agreed to finance two, and the Secretariat will finance the third (two from gov’t and one from an IP/CSO group).
Re: Guidance note on selecting new countries: National Programmes working group cannot reach common agreement on guidance on how to engage PB5 on selecting new countries. The group will present what has been developed so far to the CG and seek guidance from CG on how to proceed.

3) Programme Strategy update (Yemi- 5 minutes)

The strategy was circulated to 3 agencies. Secretariat has received comments from all three. The CG was presented the doc last week and they are behind the strategy document and asked that the Strategic Direction Group (SDG) be asked to endorse the strategy.
The strategy was presented to the SDG today. The endorse it but have suggested some fine tuning and advised that the PB must also be asked for their support and endorsement.  The SDG endorsed our new funding targets of US$350-400 million but suggest we state this in such a way so that it is not perceived as a reduction in our ambition level.

Re: Fine tuning of the strategy: there was discussion among the SDG on the six work areas… agencies need to revisit wording to ensure separateness is clear.  Some discussion that some work areas should be merged but there was no consensus on this from the SDG.
Re: Table 1, we need to complete the table with indicators and means of verification. The Secretariat will write a short guidance note to the agencies on how to revise this table. The SDG will meet next week in NY and we’ve promised the table 8 completed.

Re: Tier Two modality was endorsed, but discussion needed on how to maintain UN-REDD brand, how to involve the PB and MDTF.

Re: REDD+ Partnership, the SDG felt this is not a regular partnership and questioned whether it should be mentioned in our strategy document. If we do, SDG felt we need to separate them out as a unique partner, with different parameters etc.
4) Retreat update (Yemi & Linda R- 5 minutes)

We have gotten no commitment on dates and no progress has been made on when we can have the retreat. Lack of responses at this point therefore it is looking less likely to happen before PB5. 

Some on the call suggested that the retreat should happen, it’s just a matter of deciding on when key people are available, even if it’s in January of next year. Retreat should happen in order to clarify the Programme’s operational challenges and opportunities.

Secretariat will try to reanimate interest in this and send it out again. Agencies were asked to please canvas internally to get all necessary responses.

5) AOB
FYI- the Secretariat is putting finishing touches on the resource mobilization strategy and will have that out to the agencies for review this week.

Re: CSO Advisory group presentation at PB5—there is no time for them to present during our two-day meeting but it was suggested that if they are still interested, they could present at the joint meeting or perhaps during a lunch or evening slot during PB5. 
Yemi will raise this with Tiina to see if it’s a possibility for the joint day.

Re: Posting travel plans on the workspace calendar, everyone was reminded to do this more consistently, as this is very helpful for efficiency in operations.

Re: REDD+ database meeting in Rome, FAO agreed to provide a short summary of the meeting via email in the coming days. 
